Londonderry Township Board of Supervisors — Special Meeting
Wednesday, May 18, 2005

The Londonderry Township Board of Supervisors held a special meeting on Wednesday,
May 18, 2005, at the Municipal Building, 783 S. Geyers Church Road, Middletown,
Pennsylvania, beginning at 12:00 noon.

Present:

Ronald Kopp, Vice Chairman, Board of Supervisors
Anna J. Dale, Member, Board of Supervisors

Andy Doherty, Member, Board of Supervisors
Daryl LeHew, Member, Board of Supervisors

Miles Caughey, Township Manager

Brenda Shuey, Secretary/Treasurer

Mike Poletti, Township Engineer

Eric Eberly, Township Engineer

Excuse absence:

William Kametz, Chairman, Board of Supervisors

Items addressed:

1y

2)

Swatara Creek Road & Newberry Road Culvert Improvements — Eric Eberly and
Mike Poletti, Arro Engineering Consultants reported:

Culvert under Swatara Creek Road is failing and needs to be replaced and
recommends making the necessary improvements: replace culvert under
Newberry road, stream bank improvements along intersection. Estimated
construction cost $53,707.50.

Mr. LeHew motioned to direct Mr. Caughey to obtain the money needed to pay
for this project and Tollhouse Road signal and Arro Engineering to continue with
the necessary steps to complete this project, Mr. Doherty seconded. Motion
approved.

Code Enforcement/Zoning report — Mr. Foreman reported:
a. Filed citation against the owner of the Rt. 230 dinner and is requesting
authorization to have Mr. Knupp attend the hearing.

Mr. LeHew motioned to authorize Mr. Knupp to attend the hearing with
Mr. Foreman, Mrs. Dale seconded the motion. Motion approved.

Meeting adjourned at 12:55 p.m.



